
Apologies – Rachel – injured, Jeff and Maggs on holiday 

Declarations of interest – none 

Signing of minutes of previous meeting – no changes 

Matters arising  

2nd Vat back from HMRC £5217.  £1,000 grant from Tesco to repair fencing around the new play 

area.  Broken Gate requires repair/replace, cost is £1,400 so attempting repair 1st. 

Football goals – Liam Bowen requested the undamaged football goal to be left up as it is used on a 

daily basis.  Council agreed basis no more tyres hung off it. 

Football club to remove items from disabled toilet – emails sent to Jack and Will 

Rubbish - Thank you to Kerry for picking up rubbish.  There is a lot of rubbish being left at the village 

hall, will ask cleaner to make sure the bins have bags. 

Email from Sam Griffiths – new sign for old mill.  Chair person has contact local historian to see if 

there is any other information about the old mill to add to information off the old board.  Meeting to 

be arranged. 

Letter sent out by Jim Dunkley to resident adjacent to common land regarding encroachment - one 

months’ notice for removal of planting, plastic steps and pebbles etc.  Emails received in response to 

Jim Dunkley’s letter from Jo Griffiths and Chris Duchezeau discussed at meeting.  Jo Griffiths will 

remove planting and stuff from the common land within the month. 

 

Email from Nadia Probert – Not received by Community Council but have discussed common land 

issues with Nadia relating to encroachment of the common land and the request not to put bollards 

up to prevent parking because it restricts access for horses.  Bollards not being put up as they would 

have to be at least 1 ½ metres from the road. 

 

Planning West Hall – It was felt by the council that the proposed structure is too large, out of 

character with the area, and may cause traffic issues being sighted on the cross roads and with the 

primary school. 

Planning Heatherton – passed for 20 lodges 

 

County councillor report – possibility of crane cross or Pembroke dock recycling facility closing due 

to diminished use. 

Grants available for speed cameras – Phil to send details to Rachel. 


